
6-09-2022 – JUNE REGULAR MEETING 
 
Present: 
Councilman Mike Domster 
Councilman Leonard R. Hochadel 
Councilman Matthew Krist 
Councilman John D. Marsh 
Supervisor Beverly A. Gambino 
 
Also Present: 
Highway Superintendent Donald Hopkins 
Town Clerk Jennifer L Bray 
Approx. 12 guests in person   
 
Supervisor Gambino called the regular June meeting to order at 6:30 PM with the Pledge to the Flag led 

by Councilman Leonard Hochadel. Before beginning the pledge Councilman Hochadel ask for a moment 

of silence after for long time Sardinia residents Sam Feraldi and Art Buncy who had both recently passed 

away.  

Supervisor Gambino stated that the first item on the agenda was the approval of the minutes from the 

Regular May meeting held on May 12th. On a motion by Marsh, seconded by Krist, the minutes were 

approved, as submitted. Carried, 5 ayes, 0 noes. 

Supervisor Gambino stated that the next item on the agenda is to approve the payment of the bills. 

Warrant #6 of 2022, including vouchers #286 through #353, totaling $334,360.23 of which 

$299,463.13 was for the General Fund, $10,094.44 was for the Highway Fund, $23,970.67 was for 

the Fire Protection Fund and $831.99 was for the Street Lighting Fund. On a motion by Hochadel, 

seconded by Domster, the Warrant was approved for payment. Carried, 5 ayes, 0 noes. 

Departmental Reports were as follows: 

Councilman Marsh had nothing to report. 

Councilman Domster reported that the Town Wide Garage Sale weekend would be held July 8th, 9th & 
10th.  

Councilman Hochadel reminded everyone the schedule was available for the concerts in the park.  

Councilman Krist questioned if there was a property maintenance laws in Sardinia. It was noted that the 
Code Enforcement Officer handles all of those concerns.  

Supervisor Gambino reported that she had a Zoom call regarding the new fitness pad in the park. She 
noted that the pad has been poured and has to cure for 28 days therefore it is expected that the 
equipment should be put on the pad the last week of June or first week of July. Supervisor Gambino 
noted that she has gotten two sponsors for the fitness pad. Horizon Masonry for $2500.00 and Willey 
Well Drilling for $1,000.00. Next Supervisor Gambino reported that she had done a walk through at the 
pool house and the bathrooms at Manion Park. She noted that there were a few thing to still complete but 
things were on track for the pool to open around the 20th of June. Next Supervisor Gambino stated that 
she had given the board members a list with costs for the following new items for the pool:  

 3 Umbrella @ $458.85 each = $1,376.55 

 3 Umbrella bases @ $388.85 each = $1,166.55 

 2 46” square tables @ $1,328.85 each = $2,657.70 

 1 46” square ADA table @ $1,258.85 each =$1258.85 

 5 Benches @ $378.85 each = $1,894.25 

 3 trash cans with rain bonnets @ $638.85 each = $1916.55 

 2 lifeguard chairs @ $1356.00 each = $2712.00 

Supervisor Gambino stated that Horizon would be covering the cost for umbrellas and bases due to a 
backorder of the material for the shade structure. On a motion by Marsh, seconded by Hochadel, the 
Supervisor was given permission to order the items listed above. Carried, 5 ayes, 0 noes. Next 
Supervisor Gambino stated that she had been given the list of planned Recreation field trips late so they 
did not get on the agenda for approval. The trips and cost estimates are as follows: 

 Buffalo Zoo - Tickets $800.00 - Bus $500.00 

 Arcade and Attica Train – Tickets $450.00 – No Bus 

 Get Air – Tickets $1,000.00 – Bus $500.00 

 Bowling - $240.00 – No Bus 

 Earth Spirit – Sponsored by Waste Management – No Bus 

Supervisor Gambino asked if there were any question regarding the trips. There were none. Therefore 
on a motion by Marsh, seconded by Domster, the Recreation trips were approved. Carried, 5 ayes, 
0 noes. 

Highway Superintendent Hopkins reported that he had received notice regarding the 2022 Chips funding, 
Pave NY funding and Extreme Winter Recovery funds. Superintendent Hopkins reported that NYS also 
has funds available in the Pave Our Potholes program. Superintendent Hopkins stated he would need 



approval to accept and spend these funds. Therefore on a motion by Gambino, seconded by 
Hochadel, Superintendent Hopkins was given permission to spend this funding for road repairs. 
Carried, 5 ayes, 0 noes. Next Superintendent Hopkins stated that he had a number of items to be 
declared surplus inventory so he can list them on Auctions International. They include 13 tires, a roll of 
5/8 cable, a 200 amp breaker box, a wet dry vacuum and the old baseball back stop from veterans park. 
On a motion by Marsh, seconded by Domster, Superintendent Hopkins was given permission to 
list the items on Auctions international. Carried, 5 ayes, 0 noes. 

Supervisor Gambino stated that the next item on the agenda was a resolution to approve summer 
recreation and pool staff as well as the appointment of an extra constable. Therefore the following 
resolution, to be known as Resolution #16 of 2022, was moved for adoption on a motion by Krist, 
seconded by Domster: 

Resolution #16 – 2022 

APPROVAL OF TOWN POSITIONS 
 

 WHEREAS, the Sardinia Town Board has received recommendations from the Recreation 
Manager Chris Warner and Managing Pool Director Danielle Scott to fill the following positions with 
individuals listed at the pay rate posted:   
 
  POSITION   NAME   RATE OF PAY per hour 
   
 Rec Attendant – return   Ethan Warner   $15.25 
 Rec Attendant – return   Mike Domster   $15.25 
 Rec Attendant – return   Kristen Morris   $15.25 
 Rec Attendant – new   Abigail Blake   $15.00 
 Rec Attendant – new   Abby Domster   $15.00 
 Rec Attendant – new   Maire Braggs   $15.00 
 Rec Attendant – new    Skyler Warner   $15.00 
 
 Lifeguard – WSI – return  Alexis Andres   $16.50 
 Lifeguard – return   Anna Killingbeck  $16.00 
 Lifeguard – return   Ashley Bliss   $15.75 
 Lifeguard – return   Brittany Bliss   $15.25 
 Lifeguard – return    Heidi Schalberg   $15.25 
 Lifeguard – return   Grace Zywiczynski  $15.25 
 Lifeguard – return   Porsha Harrington  $15.25 
 Lifeguard – return   Katelyn Eigenbrod  $16.00 
 Lifeguard – return   Nathan Schiener  $16.25 
 Lifeguard – return   Nick Schiener   $15.50 
 Lifeguard – return   Cassidy Ralph   $15.25 
 Lifeguard – return   Brody Jones   $15.25 
 Lifeguard – return   Heather Slomba  $16.50 
 Lifeguard – new    Zane Mayerat   $15.00 
 Lifeguard – new    Jesse Polcz   $15.00 
 

Constable part time   Michael Kaczmarowski  $18.52 
 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, the Sardinia Town Board hereby approves the above 
listed personnel for the 2022summer recreation season, and part time Constable 

 
DULY ADOPTED, this 9th day of June, 2022 by the following vote: Domster aye, Hochadel, aye, 
Krist, aye, Marsh, aye, Gambino, aye. So resolved, 5 ayes, 0 noes. 
 
Supervisor Gambino stated that the next item was a resolution to approve the appointment of a new 
volunteer fireman to the Chaffee Sardinia Fire Company. Therefore the following resolution, to be 
known as Resolution #17 of 2022, was moved for adoption on a motion by Krist, seconded by 
Marsh: 

Resolution #17 – 2022 

APPOINTMENT OF CHAFFEE-SARDINIA VOLUNTEER FIREMAN 

WHEREAS, the Sardinia Town Board is in receipt of the application of, 

   Jacob L. Schweickert, 13499 Grove Street, Chaffee, NY 14030 

Who has applied for a volunteer position as a Volunteer Firefighter to the Chaffee-Sardinia Memorial Fire 

Company and,  

WHEREAS, the Sardinia Town Board supports and approves the appointments of Jacob L. Schweickert, 

and 

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board approves the appointment of Jacob L. 

Schweickert Volunteer Fireman to the Chaffee-Sardinia Memorial Fire Department. 

DULY ADOPTED, this 9th day of June, 2022 by the following vote: Domster aye, Hochadel, aye, 
Krist, aye, Marsh, aye, Gambino, aye. So resolved, 5 ayes, 0 noes. 



Supervisor Gambino stated the last item on the agenda was a resolution to approve the snow removal 
contract with Erie County. Therefore the following resolution, to be known as Resolution #18 of 
2022, was moved for adoption on a motion by Hochadel, seconded by Marsh: 
 

Resolution #18 – 2022 

SNOW REMOVAL CONTRACT 
 

 WHEREAS, the Sardinia Town Board has reviewed the contract for snow removal and ice control 
with the County of Erie; and 
 WHEREAS, the Sardinia Town Board agrees to the negotiated contract which entails a 
reimbursement price of $4,693.86 per lane mile for the 2022/2023 snow season; $4,881.61 per lane mile 
for the 2023/2024 snow season; and $5,076.88 per lane mile for the 2024/2025 snow season; and 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, the Sardinia Town Board hereby approves this contract 
and authorizes Supervisor Beverly Gambino to sign and submit the contract on behalf of the Town of 
Sardinia. 
 
DULY ADOPTED, this 9th day of June, 2022 by the following vote: Domster aye, Hochadel, aye, 
Krist, aye, Marsh, aye, Gambino, aye. So resolved, 5 ayes, 0 noes. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, on a motion by Domster, seconded by 
Hochadel, the meeting was closed at 6:48 p.m., carried, 5 ayes, 0 noes. 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

              Town Clerk 

 

 


